PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES
November 21, 2019
PRINCE OF PEACE – 7PM

I. Opening prayer provided by Justice & Peace Commission

II.	Roll:  Father Ken, Father Stack, Deacon Jeff, Annette Lyons, Dave Schnier, Ed Kross, Nancy Peart, 
LuAnn Farrell, Fran Buelow, Cindy Holiday, Tom Streveler, Patty Johnson, Gloria Marcos, Anna Lorenzen,
Diane Tuescher/Marla Zeimet, Kevin Mathena/Nancy Mathena.
	Excused:  Brenda Bertram, Sister Kathy Holland, Dean Stone, Marla Schultz, Nancy Mathena, 
Hannah Eschelman
· Father Ken called for nominations for Chair and Vice Chair positions of the Pastoral Council for the new year.  Cindy Holiday nominated Dean Stone for the Chair position, Kevin Mathena nominated Nancy Mathena and Diane Tuescher nominated Cindy Holiday for the Vice Chair position.  Cindy declined.  Cindy motioned nomination cease.  All present voted:  Dean Stone was elected Chair and Nancy was elected Vice Chair.

III.	September Minutes – Fran/Cindy - approved.

IV.	Agenda – Father Ken – approved.

V.	Commission Reports  
A. Family Life- No meeting to report 
B. Justice and Peace – Written report submitted. No meeting to report. (Tom)
· Planning to meet after receiving the update from Stewardship activities signup report.
· Tom attended the Fourth Social Action Saturday program on Oct. 26th at St. Ambrose University.
The program was “Pray, Learn and Act:  An Approach to Social Action.” 
· The Lenten Peace Soup Committee will meet in early December to decide on the five social justice programs for the five Tuesdays in Lent for 2020.  These sessions will begin March 3, 2020.
C. Parish Life – No meeting to report. (Father Stack)
· Knights of Columbus wanted to thank the parish for the tremendous number of Keep Christ in Christmas cards that were sold.
· Vocation Committee wants to thank the Knights of Columbus for the pie sales.  Almost $1000 of proceeds was generated from that sale.
· Pancake breakfast coming up on the second Sunday in January to benefit the vocations.
· Great response received on the monitor showing the deceased priests/living priests.
· The giving tree is decorated and ready for people to pick up an ornament.
· The ladies bought coats for people in need.
· 2 young men attended the Project Andrew dinner in Davenport to promote vocations.
· The prayer cards and bring your sacrifice and your pain for the homebound were well received.  Passing them out was a great idea.
D. Stewardship Commission – Written report submitted.  (Dave)
· 372 Commitment cards have been received.  Ministry Leaders should have new lists by 
November 30th.  These cards represent 2,036 commitments to parish ministries.
· Lay witness speakers were outstanding and the appreciation dinner was well attended.
E. Worship & Prayer Commission - Written minutes submitted.  (Cindy) 
· We are going into a very busy time of year.
· Thanksgiving mass positions are covered.   Still in need of help for Christmas


F. Evangelization –Written minutes submitted.  (Fran)  
· Good turn out with the special invitation to all those involved with Vision 20/20.
· Set dates for Christ Life Retreats to be every year, the third week of November and the third 
week of May.  Father Ken shared that Bishop Zinkula stated that Evangelization is his top number one priority for as long as he is our Bishop. The Diocese is trying to come up with names of people who might serve as mentors to help parishes explore ideas as what we might do on this topic.
Father Ken encourages people to watch the talks available from the Diocese, especially the keynote talks.
G. Faith Formation Commission – Written report submitted. ( Diane)
· Steve Angrisano will be in Coralville, December 1st from 1:30-3:00. This information has gone out in the bulletin.  Brenda would like us to think about this in terms of Evangelization and 
Vision 20/20.
· 10 youth are participating in NCYC.  Keep them in your prayers.  You can Live Stream NCYC on Youtube.
· Courtyard – putting the final touches on the proposal and addressing any additional concerns.
· People will be attending the Pro Life Rally in Chicago. 

      VI.	Other Reports	
A. Youth Representative – reported with the Faith Formation.
B. Parish Business Administrator – Written report submitted  (Dave)
· Annual Diocesan Appeal has reached goal.  Any additional pledges over our goal comes back to the parish.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Parish Hall funds paid just went over $1,900,000.  Still have a mortgage of $344,503.  We try to retain a 6 month buffer in our hall account for when gifts are in a down turn.
· Building and grounds projects for the year are completed.  (windows in front door entrance replaced, canopy roof  repaired and cleaned)
· Landscaping projects have been completed.  Ray Mantsch in hospital – keep him in your prayers.
· The roof was thought to be repaired by Estes, but found wet carpet again this week. 
· $6,600 charity distributions this month from blue bucket collections.
· Financial Budget will be in this weeks bulletin, currently at a deficit.
C. Deacon – (Jeff)
· Last weekend we had Christ Life on Friday and Saturday.  There were 16 participants. We may want to look at getting the Spanish version for future.
· Blue Christmas is December 9th at 7pm.
· Deacon Jeff worked with Mercy One to bury 5 children (remains) from this past year.  Would like to have the Pro Life Committee and the Pregnancy Center know about this next year.
D. Director of Outreach Ministry – (Annette)
· Befrienders have met a couple of times since last meeting.
· Having a Morning of Reflection for Advent on December 5th. (Dec. 12th if it snows)
E. Finance Council Representative – (Ed)  
· Annual Diocesan Appeal – Met goal this year.  
· We may want to think about using targeted letters (like Diocesan Appeal) to address our capital needs.
· Envelope income – 2017 $911,000/ 2018 $873,000/currently operating at a $10,000/month deficit.  Need to think about how to address this issue. (campaigns, encouraging more people to attend mass and financially support the mission of the parish)


F. Latino Ministry Representative – (Gloria) 
· December 12th will be having the Rosary at a Holy Hour at 7pm.  Everyone invited. (need to check on the date for conflict with band concert)
· December 1st to the 12th they will be praying the Rosary at 12 houses and end at the church. (in need of 2 more houses)
· December 15th will be a big celebration -   Father Cia will be here, the Mass will be in Spanish, honoring Our Lady of Guadalupe. 
· In need of more servers for the Spanish Masses.
G. Principal of Prince of Peace School - Written report submitted.  (Nancy Peart) 
· Prince of Peace has picked up about 5 students since the beginning of the school year.
· Received a grant from Clinton County Regional Development of $50.000 used to replace air condition unit and refurbish the bathrooms at the St. Boniface site.
· Looking at providing year round child care for the community.
· Pride Game on Nov. 22nd to be held to raise money for St Jude’s.
H. Diocesan Pastoral Council Representative – (Luann)
· Meeting cancelled but followed up with a letter.
I. Sisters of St. Francis Representative (Diane)
· December 14th is a retreat day for them – Father Shea will be coming and they will put 
something in the bulletin.
J. Director of Faith Formation: Written report submitted (Father Ken)
· Religious education program numbers listed on report
· Latino families only send children for a year or two.  Father Ken asked Gloria to check on the reason for this.
· Father would like to see representatives from the Latino community be greeters at mass to welcome and show others around.

VII. Continuing Business 
A. Vision 20/20 – Yellow report submitted – 2020 Prince of Peace Evangelization Outreach (Father Ken)
A. The Bishop’s number one priority is Evangelization.  Need to focus on Nones (people who 
use to go to church and no longer attend) Average age of children dropping out of 
church – 11, by the age of 18 – 85% of the young people have left.  Univ. of Iowa has hired 
focus missionaries to bring kids to their Catholic faith.
B. Bishop Barron talks about emphasizing Truth, Goodness and Beauty. Social Justice is one way to get young people involved in the church, Beauty – how to make Sunday Mass beautiful.
C. Friend to Friend Evangelization approach.  Looking for 5 or 6 names/couples invited to be trained to be Missionary Disciples.
D. Vision 20/20 will be June 14th Corpus Christi Sunday at St. Patrick’s in Coralville.  Mass at 2pm.
B. Annual Diocesan Appeal – met goal/see Parish Administrator report
C. Stewardship Renewal – see Stewardship Commission report

VIII. New Business	
A. Mass Count – Report submitted/counts are down.
B. New Representatives – Father Ken passed out a new Parish Council and Commission Representative list.

IX. Adjournment 

X. Closing Prayer (Peace Prayer)
	
	The next meeting of the Pastoral Council will be Thursday, January 16th, 2020 at 7:00pm
	The Parish Life Commission representative will lead the opening prayer.
